
El Camino College
Parking Committee

August 16, 2010

_x_ Tom Brown

_x_ Sharin Nakayama
___Patricia Gebert

_x_ Dal Toruno
_x_ Beverly Gilmore
___ Nina Velasquez

_x_ Erick Mendoza
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The meeting began at 2 p.m.
The minutes of July 7, 2010 were approved.
Lot A Walkway
There are two K rails along Lot A used to make pathways for pedestrians.  The pathway closest to the fence is for the protestors and the other pathway is for pedestrians. Staff parking was taken away due to the addition of the pathway for the protestors.  The pathway for the protestors was set up so as not to interfere with the students, staff and faculty trying to walk in that area.  During the beginning of the semester, there will be a cadet on both ends of the pedestrian pathway directing students through the pathway.
Lot H Parking Relocation
45 staff stalls were relocated from Lots A and J to the first floor of Lot H.  The first five rows are staff and one row is student.
Staff Signage 
Erick Mendoza is working on redesigning/rewording the staff parking sign that has a restriction on when the staff lots open up to students.  He had two different layouts and tested them out on some students to see which is less confusing.  There are 70 staff signs on campus that need to be replaced.
Roundtable

Erick Mendoza – Three new Access Paratransit signs have been posted around campus.
Tom Brown – Due to construction, handicap stalls have been taken out and temporarily relocated in other areas. Staff are complaining that there are a lot of handicap stalls that are not being used in Lot J that could be turned back into staff parking.  It was noted that it is currently summer and there are not that many people on campus, however when the fall semester starts the handicap stalls will be used.  
Is there a formula for how many handicap stalls are required on campus? There is a federal law.  The police department will do another count of stalls on campus to make sure that the campus has the required amount of handicap stalls.


The meeting ended at 2:25 p.m.

